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Although ill health finally resulted in her having to give up 
walking she always retained her love of life and the countryside. She 
loved going up Deeside; she and Fred had a house in Ballater they 
visited regularly, she also looked forward to the week they had in 
Speyside in addition to various other trips to the west. More recently 
she turned her hand to writing poetry and was delighted when some 
of her verse was published. 

Shelagh is survived by her husband Fred and daughter Jennifer -
who continues the family tradition of membership of the Club. She is 
much missed by those of us who knew her. 

Gillian Shirreffs 

ANGUS MIDDLETON 

Angus was an Associate member of the Club since 1963. He was 
born in Stoneywood, Aberdeen in 1931 and after leaving school he 
started work at the Cooperative Drapery Department in Loch 
Street.Thereafter he went on to study History at Aberdeen University 
and subsequently taught History at Hazlehead Academy and at 
Summerhill Academy. Apart from hill walking his other interests 
included researching the ships built in Aberdeen and he was a 
member of the Aberdeen Historical Society. Additionally he was 
Canon and organ player at St. James Episcopal Church, Holburn St. 
Aberdeen. He died in 2011, aged 80. 

John Henderson 
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